Publication: Atlantic Sun

Date: Thursday, October 31, 2019

Page: 3

Ratepayers welcome motion

From page 1

He added that provision must be made for additional Expanded Public Works Programme (EPWP) cleaning as soon as possible, sourcing labour from the local sub-council and that it continues until at least the end of the financial year. They agreed that repairs to all broken infrastructure, including fencing be must addressed immediately and with urgency.

The sub-council resolved that the motion be delivered to the executive directors for water and waste; safety and security; and community services and health for urgent feedback and that the chairperson, Matthew Kempthorne and Mr Bryant set up an urgent meeting with relevant agencies to discuss the feedback.

Weighing in on the matter, the co-chairperson of the Green Point Ratepayers' and Residents' Association, Elizabeth Knight, said they welcomed the motion as it would ensure better safety and security for everyone in the area.

"Judging from the requests and cleaning services that we get on a daily basis, it is a problem that creates a lot of work, not only for the City, but for everyone," she said.

Ms Knight added that they were cognisant of the fact that because facilities in the area, such as the Urban Park, attracted many visitors, it was costly for the City to keep it well-maintained.